
 

 

 

 

 

21 March 2020 

 

AST HEALTH SYSTEM PRESS RELEASE: 

 

Subject: Title VI Meal disbursement for March 23-27, 2020. 

 

Due to the ongoing Coronavirus (COVID-19) pandemic the Title VI meal program has made meal 

disbursement changes this week. In an effort to limit exposure to our elders while at the same time 

continuing to provide a very necessary service, we are implementing the following preventative 

measures: 

 

 For elders who currently have their meals delivered, the meal delivery plan for the week of 

March 22
nd

 is as follows: 

o Monday (3/23): 2 sack lunches will be delivered to cover your Monday and Tuesday 

lunch meals. 

o Wednesday (3/25): a total of 3 meals will be delivered: 1 hot meal and 2 sack lunches for 

your Wednesday, Thursday, and Friday Meals.  

 

 For participants who go to Title VI normally to dine in (either at LittleAxe or Shawnee) will be 

able to pick up their meals to go only (due to the CDC community gathering guidance); the meal 

disbursement plan is as follows: 

o Frozen meals to cover lunch meals for a week (3/23-3/27), and can be picked up only on 

Monday & Tuesday from the hours of 10am to 2pm. 

o This will only be done on the Shawnee Campus. 

o Please keep in mind that the Little Axe Resource Center will not be disbursing meals.    

 

For any inquiries please contact Absentee Shawnee Tribal Health System at 405.701.7621.  To stay 

abreast of changes and access the most current information, please bookmark the COVID-19 on the 

following website: https://www.asthealth.org/covid-19. Additionally our AST Health System now is 

providing a 24/7 AST Health System 24 hour LIVE Corona Virus (COVID-19) Information Number: 

(405) 695-1787 to help tribal members. Ne-yi-wa! 
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